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There is a Church sign on West 64 that says 

simply, “God is Good.”  I drive past it quite 

frequently and often find myself meditating 

on this message.  A couple of months ago I 

was driving past the sign with my wise wife 

and youngest daughter in the car.  It seemed 

like an appropriate occasion to engage in a 

bit of theological discourse.  I asked them if they saw this message 

and then asked if they remembered the popular slogan from some 

years ago, “God is Good… All the Time!, All the Time… God is Good!”  

It made a dandy sort of call and response cheer, especially at youth 

conferences, and for that matter, at adult Church conferences as well.  

A few of my colleagues throw it out fairly regularly to spice up group 

events. It may even have been used at a few Presbytery meetings.  A 

veritable Pep Rally! 

 

Here’s my question:  Is it appropriate, or even accurate, to go around 

shouting that “God Is Good… All The Time?”  I’m not trying to go to the 

theological dark side, I just wonder what drives so many of us to need 

to make this declaration.  In a world of sin and injustice and sickness 

and death and the Holocaust and pediatric cancer and war and mass 

shootings, I guess I want to know what right we have to make such a 

claim… and to do it so darned cheerfully.  It isn’t so much that I doubt 

God’s goodness, as I doubt our right to be glib about it.  If God is 

good, then that goodness is taking place against a tragic and pain-

ridden backdrop, and we shouldn’t forget it! 

 

Maybe that’s what people have in mind when they 

celebrate God in this way.  Maybe I’m making 

this too complicated.  Maybe I would ben-

efit from a simpler kind of faith.  But it 

isn’t simple for me, and I’m betting 

that it isn’t simple, or even espe-

cially easy for you either.  Help 

me out with this:  I shout, “God is 

Good!,” and then you shout:  

“Yes, that’s true, but it isn’t so 

simple!  We are a people who 

declare that God’s power can 

and will ultimately triumph over a 

broken and fallen world, but it will 

be a long and pain-filled process 

filled with mystery and drama, only 

fully understood and authored by 

The One True God!” 

 

PASTOR’S CORNER

What is your response? 

Grace, Peace, and Wellness,  

God is Good 



 

 

I’m excited to be taking a group of Trinity youth 

back to the Montreat Middle School Confer-

ence for the first time in several years. From July 

13 to 17, I’ll be accompanying Brandon Haskins, 

Olin and Dean Christenbury, and a friend of Olin 

and Dean’s from Black Mountain, for a week of 

recreation, music, worship, and learning at the 

MSC, the theme of which is “Just As I Am.” 

 

A fun fact about this Montreat 

conference: it’s not actually 

held at Montreat! Instead, it 

takes place on the campus of 

Maryville College, just outside 

of Knoxville, Tennessee. (The 

idea is that middle schoolers 

get a taste of a Montreat 

conference for a few years 

at Maryville, then “graduate” 

to the senior high conferences 

at Montreat itself.) 

 

Brandon, Olin, Dean, Mason, and I 

are grateful to you for your prayerful 

support as we embark on this adven-

ture, and we look forward to telling you 

all about later this summer. 

 

Peace, 

The Mission Committee of Presbytery 

has worked closely with those in the 

Eastern part of North Carolina to setup 

a mission trip to help with flood dam-

age. 
 

Below you will find links to helpful in-

formation about the trip. Feel free to 

share this information with others who 

may have an interest in going. 

 

TRIP INFORMATION 

 

REGISTRATION INFORMATION  

Fall Work Trip Scheduled 
October 10-16, 2021 

Wilmington NC 
 

**A COVID-19 vaccine is required to 

participate in this trip.** 

note from the associate pastor... 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ganyPd7OPWryfhBKIRD284mCmvqxqMn4OpiS5E2q1fuBXkKtHpFAeCE1VbNEOu1vngKXbYMJIQZWqIivW0TEy7Z_ECW3J665exo-PKI5AdChwzb8Se07VcvGIHjX9BS7bvuxZCPVJjjk4zlnK9A1aLHcNVVxTzf1pyL5njaFXIxIVxVhr-6_La85UY9B-U3HCz5-6M90JYPSJ4g4nffODWTt49zFK7YhIHZ
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ganyPd7OPWryfhBKIRD284mCmvqxqMn4OpiS5E2q1fuBXkKtHpFAeCE1VbNEOu1vN1_G7zktqMNYXTSxwu6cF2EX5t3sPBRyULxSPM0eCuGUYXTA57AdM6tkJNfXwbGNpG9oM9iIebkU7MILjl0YMl9ihMkQfph_i5V26FUMUcTQqkPd_HLFmIkVTcF5afQUfaliLY6vAGpfWd6ObiYmkC5xeU62UIeBF3d


 

 

The Session held its stated meeting by Zoom on June 8. 

Diane Bowers shared a devotion and led us in an open-

ing prayer. 

 

We noted with sorrow the 

passing of Doris Klimach 

on May 25, 2021.  

 

Duane Johnson present-

ed the report of the Tech-

nology Committee, with 

a recommendation for 

the installation of a video 

system in the Trinity sanc-

tuary, and the installation 

of a high speed internet 

service from Morris Broad-

band.  Session moved 

and passed a motion 

that this recommenda-

tion, as presented, be approved, and to authorize the 

use of funds from the Fred Van Itallie Technology Fund for 

the necessary equipment plus installation. 

 

Steve Culp brought a motion from the Endowment Com-

mittee to accept a Gift to Trinity Presbyterian Church, 

with recommendations for the investments of the Gift’s 

endowment portions.  Session approved the motion 

unanimously.  

 

Ed Spencer and Fitz Sthreshley brought, and Session ap-

proved, a motion from the Administration/Personnel Min-

istry to approve a proposal to repurpose and rent down-

stairs unused rooms to Non-profit Organizations. They pre-

sented a  plan detailing a joint project bringing together 

representatives from the Trinity Administration/Personnel 

Ministry, Building and Grounds Ministry, former Pre-school 

Board member, Treasurer, Administrative Assistant, Build-

ing Use Coordinator and Pastor for that purpose.   

Ed Spencer presented the report of the Re-Opening Task 

Force, and moved that Session approve the following:  

opening of the church office starting June 9, opening of 

all spaces for use for meetings, returning to full worship 

service attendance with no number restrictions,  singing 

with the use of masks, continuing digital worship,  contin-

uing to disallow food until at least July, with the exception 

of memorial services and pre-prepared food, allowing  

the Hendersonville Swing Band to rehearse on the 2nd & 

4th Sundays, allowing outside groups to make reservations 

for Grounds use requests, allowing those who are vac-

cinated to leave their mask off except for singing. Session 

approved this motion unanimously.  

 

Molly Garnett presented the report of the Chrisitian Nur-

ture Ministry, noting that there will be several youth from 

Trinity attending Camp Grier. 

 

Jim Smelker presented the Stewardship Ministry’s plan for 

this year’s Stewardship campaign. 

 

Ron Howard noted that the Nominating Committee has 

reformed and is beginning to consider Nominations for 

the next year.  

 

Rev. Dwight Christenbury closed the meeting with prayer. 

 

Session’s next stated meeting will be August 9 at 6:30 via 

Zoom. 

 

Peace be with you, 

Clerk of Session 

Janet Baker has donated the title,  

• Live Deeply: A Study of the Parables 

of Jesus (4/HEI), by Lenya Heitzig and 

Penny Rose. 

 
Sandy Weeks has donated the title,  

• Remembering the Life of Jesus (5/

WAL), by Diana L. Walter. This multi-

sensory book is especially useful with 

persons who have dementia. 

 

Two anonymous gifts include 

the following: 

• Atlas Shrugged (33/RAN), 

by Ayn Rand and  

• The Fountainhead (33/

RAN), by Ayn Rand. 

 



 

 

July 18th after worship 
 

Some folks may not know "in person" 

the Deacon who is assigned for their 

Parish, especially since we have some 

Deacons who are newer members 

and Deacons were asked to com-

municate via email, phone calls and 

cards during the past 18 months.  Sun-

day, July 18th, most Deacons will be 

attending the single worship service 

(10:00 a.m.) and we will have a time 

afterwards for Deacons and their Par-

ish members to gather in small groups 

in the hall, atrium and Fellowship Hall.  

 

If you aren't sure what Parish number 

YOU are a part of, the Trinity picture 

Directory (available via a link from 

email from Church Admin Asst Katie 

Cilluffo) has a Parish number below 

the photograph of each person. 

There are also lists of Parishes posted 

in the hallway towards the Church Li-

brary.  

 

See the list of the Parishes and their 

Deacons (and Elders also) assigned to 

each Parish at right.  

 
Come meet and get to know your 

Deacons and fellow parish members 

on July 18th,  

 

Parish Deacon Elder 

1 Nancy Sheffield Julie Carter 

2 Harry Petersen Leslie Nissen 

3 Linda Stokes Kathryn Forsythe 

4 Jane Presseau Ron Howard 

5 Linda Dillon Pat Dienst 

6 Andy Nissen Fitz Sthreshley 

7 Billie Hicklin Judi Weeter 

8 Jocelyn Tolleson Molly Garnett 

9 Judy Groff Steve Culp 

10 Cheryl Spencer Ed Spencer 

11 Helen Dearborn Jeffrey Sheffield 

12 Norie Sanchez Jim Smelker 

13 Mary Culp Mark Slaughter 

14 Barbara Pickwoad Diane Bowers 

15 Carolyn George Dan Donovan 

Moderator of Deacons 

1 Nancy Twitchen 

2 Fitz Sthreshley 

3 Steve Campbell 

4 Don Robinson 

Nugent Sharp 

6 Sue Ellsasser 

Susan Mangrum 

8 Shirley Bakstad 

10 John Hanson 

11 Jim Smelker 

12 Art Wayboer 

13 Dan Donovan 

Leslie Nissen 

Ken Sugawara 

15 Bill Campbell 

16 Ron Hoverson 

17 Chuck Noegel 

Emma Persigehl 

Don Widmayer 

18 Barbara Johnson 

Frank Maston 

19 Sue Robinson 

Cheryl Spencer 

20 Priscilla Karvonen 

21 Kaydee Haskins 

22 Beth Miller 

27 Pat Dienst 

28 Sondra Luebke 

29 Jan Bridges 

31 Mel Bringle 

Judy Woelke 



 

 

 

MAY 2021 RESULTS 
 

Our bottom line through May is now slightly better than 

budget, but significantly below 2020 for the same time 

period.  

 

May pledge receipts were the lowest so far this year. We 

are now running $7,000 above the monthly budgeted 

average for pledge receipts but about $55,000 behind 

last year through May. Plate and Unpledged income 

remain strong at $11,000 above budget. 

 

Total Expenses continue to be under budget. Electricity 

is running $767 below budget for the year so far. 

 

The balance in our Capital accounts is $41,600 after 

paying for our roof repairs. 

 

 

Want more information? Feel free to contact one  

of us. 

828) 890-5091; tpkarvo@gmail.com 

 

(828) 674-8574; dbowers01@bellsouth.net 

 

 

WHAT IS IT? 
The Worship Ministry is the ministry that plans and pro-

vides support to our pastors in creating meaningful wor-

ship experiences for Trinity Presbyterian Church. 

 

WHO IS IT? 
The current members of this ministry are our pastor, Mark 

Stanley, our associate pastor, Dwight Christenbury, Sally 

Beghtol, Mel Bringle, Myrl Jean Hughes, Kathy Madigan, 

Russ Russell, Kathie Van Itallie, and Judi Weeter 

(appointed chair). Ed Spencer has recently joined us to 

provide the reopening task group’s guidelines and sug-

gestions. 

 

WHEN IS IT? 
The ministry meets on Zoom once a month the second 

Monday of the month at 4:00 p.m. 

 

 

We are reaching out to the Trinity congregation and 

would welcome more folks to take part in our worship 

ministry. If you think that you could serve with this team, 

or need more information, please contact:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Judi Weeter  

828-595-9354  

weeterjudith@gmail.com  

 

or  

 

Katie in the church office  

828-699-1218  

trinitypresbyterianpcusa@gmail.com 
 

 

NEW IAM/GUATEMALA MATCH PROGRAM:  
The needs of both organizations are great. We will 

keep you updated. 

 

Total Donor Goal:  

$25,000 to be matched by Trinity. The 

match fund will include $5000 each from 

Local Mission and Global Mission Ministries 

 

Member donations through May:  

IAM: $4425;  

Guatemala: $2275; 

 

Total = $6700 (27% of $25,000 goal)  

 

PPP Loan:  

We have utilized the proceeds for payroll 

and utilities by the end of May. We will 

work on seeking forgiveness for the loan 

during June. 

 

mailto:weeterjudith@gmail.com
mailto:trinitypresbyterianpcusa@gmail.com


 

 

ENDOWMENTS MAKE A DIFFERENCE 
 

Trinity Preschool was a mission of Trinity Presbyterian 

Church for 30 years or more.  The purpose of this mission 

was to provide a Preschool experience for children of our 

congregation as well as for children in  the Henderson 

County community.  We were a resource for families who 

otherwise could not afford a Preschool experience for 

their children. We consistently had the lowest tuition rates 

in Henderson County.  How were we able to do this?  

Through the benevolence of Trinity Presbyterian Church 

and generous donations by some individual members. 

With donations from Ginny Arkens, Alice Porter, Rebecca 

Palmer, Yard sale profits, Books for Good , Trinity Presbyteri-

an Women, other appreciated one time donations, and 

the interest from our endowments, we were able to estab-

lish the Tuition Assistance Fund.  This Fund enabled us to set 

a lower tuition rate for everyone, even lower rates for Trini-

ty members, families with more than one child, and pro-

vide financial assistance with tuition to individual families 

as needed.  

 

The money that remains in our Tuition Assistance Fund has 

been used to establish a Trinity Child Benevolent Fund.  

This fund will continue to grow each year because of 

three Endowments Trinity members have made to the Pre-

school.  The Ebberts Endowment, the Ralph Deweff En-

dowment, and the Judy King Endowment will contribute 

an estimated $2000 to $2500 to our fund each year.  Ten 

percent of our balance will be sent to the Eller House at 

the Black Mountain Home for Children and Families in De-

cember of each year. The Eller House is the residential fa-

cility that serves children 6 and under at the home. Also, 

money from this fund will be available to support children 

in Henderson County identified as needing, but unable to 

afford, a Preschool experience.  We will provide funds to 

send the child to a local Preschool. We feel we are honor-

ing the wishes of the people who donated this money, 

especially our endowment donors. 

 

Without the financial support of the Trinity Congregation 

through donations, yard sales, and endowments, our pre-

school would never have been able to provide the valua-

ble experience so necessary to children as they enter Kin-

dergarten. We did a good job and TPC made it possible. 

The Trinity Preschool Board thanks the congregation for all 

the support we have been given, financial and in so many 

other ways.  The Endowment Committee thanks the do-

nors who contributed to the success of our preschool and 

encourages all Trinity members to consider making a dif-

ference in your area of particular interest at Trinity, or just 

to Trinity in general through an endowment.   Endowments 

make a difference! 

 

TBS Board member 

Endowment Committee Member 

 

Around the world, June is Pride Month for lesbian, gay, 

bisexual, transgender, queer, asexual, and intersex 

(LGBTQIA+) people to commemorate the anniversary 

of the [1969 Stonewall Uprising], a no-turning-back mo-

ment for visibility of the LGBTQIA+ movement. However, 

I have seen that pride, whether it is celebrated in a 

day, month, or a lifetime, is an act of praise to our Cre-

ator for being “fearfully and wonderfully made.” It takes 

pride and praise to name out loud who you are in a 

world that has so often sought to erase, silence, and 

reject who you are as God’s creation. 

  

My first pride march was in Durham, NC in 2003. What 

amazed me that day is that for one glorious afternoon, 

we turned the world upside down. This is what it could 

look like if no one was afraid to live and love as God 

created and called them to be.  I saw that my showing 

up as my full self helped another person feel the free-

dom to show up as their full self as well. 

  

But we need not believe that Pride is only a parade; our 

churches can be a sanctuary that turns the world into 

right-relationship with God, where each one of us can 

experience the joyous celebration of a community 

seeking liberation for all of God’s kindom together. 

When we worship together in spaces where all of who 

God has made us to be is welcomed and celebrated, 

Pride is an act of praise. Alleluia! 

  

pronouns: he/him 

Executive Director 

More Light Presbyterians  

 



 

 

 

July 4 None — Happy Independence Day! 
 

July 11 Worship Leadership 101 (Led by Dwight Christenbury) 
Have you ever wanted to be a liturgist during Trinity’s Sunday worship services but 

wished you knew a bit more about it? This class will introduce you to the What and Why 

of the Order of Service, the liturgist’s responsibilities, and practical aspects of the job 

(tips for public speaking, using the microphone, and navigating the pulpit). Then we’ll 

practice! Open to youth as well as adults! 
 

July 18 The Holy Land Revealed: Video & Discussion 
  Part 1. “The Land of Canaan.” 

Each session of The Holy Land Revealed will consist of a thirty-minute video lecture by 

Dr. Jodi Magness, an archeologist and professor of early Judaism at the University of 

North Carolina, followed by fifteen minutes of class discussion. We’ll cover six (of thirty-

six) lectures this summer; the DVD and study guide will then be available in the Trinity 

Library for those who wish to learn more. 
 

July 25 The Holy Land Revealed: Video & Discussion 
  Part 2. “The Arrival of the Israelites.” 
 

August 1 Worship Leadership 101 (Led by Dwight Christenbury) 
       This session will be a repeat of the July 11 class. 
 

  The Holy Land Revealed: Video & Discussion 

  Part 3. “Jerusalem: An Introduction.” 
 

August 8 The Holy Land Revealed: Video & Discussion 
  Part 4. “Discovery of the Dead Sea Scrolls.” 
 

August 15 The Holy Land Revealed: Video & Discussion 
  Part 5. “Galilee: Setting of Jesus’s Ministry.” 
 

August 22 The Holy Land Revealed: Video & Discussion 
  Part 6. “Sites of the Trial and Final Hours of Jesus.” 
 

August 29 The Holy Land Revealed: Video & Discussion 
  Part 7. “The Burials of Jesus and James.” 

JOIN US FOR THE LEARNING HOUR BEFORE WORSHIP—MAKE IT TWO HOURS ON SUNDAYS AT TRINITY! 

 

TRINITY’S SUNDAY MORNING LEARNING HOUR OFFERS OPPORTUNITIES  

FOR LEARNING AND CHRISTIAN GROWTH FOR ALL AGES  

sundays @ 9:00 - 9:45 



 

 

 

A BOOK GROUP COMMITTED TO JUSTICE!  

A CALL FOR READERS 
 

ALL Members and Friends of Trinity (and friends of Justice!) are invited and 

encouraged to join us as we start the first of 2 books that are designed to 

move us beyond conversation and into action in pursuit of racial reconcilia-

tion.  We will be meeting via ZOOM on Thursdays at 11 a.m., beginning on 

Thursday, April 8th.  All you have to do to join is to order the book, read the 

first 2 Chapters (up to page 40), and then log onto the Zoom meeting.  The 

easiest way to log on is to go to:  trinitypresnc.org  and then click on 

“Calendar” in the upper right hand corner.  Next, scroll down to April 8th 

and select “Between The Lines.”  This will take you directly to the group.  

Call Mark if you have any questions.  (Cell:  828 553 6425)  Newcomers will 

be welcomed warmly welcomed! 

 

How To Fight Racism:  Courageous Christianity and the Journey Toward Ra-

cial Justice by Jemar Tisby (2021) This is a handbook for fighting racism that 

provides readers with practical tools and suggestions, along with real-world 

examples of change, to enable them to become proactive initiators of ra-

cial justice. 



 

 

Proper 9 (14) 
Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 
July 4, 2021 

2 Samuel 5:1-5, 9-10 

 

Psalm 48 

Ezekiel 2:1-5 

 

Psalm 123 

2 Corinthians 

12:2-10 

Mark 6:1-13 

Proper 10 (15) 
Seventh Sunday after Pente-

cost 
July 11, 2021 

ART -- PRAYER 

2 Samuel 6:1-5, 12b-19 

 

Psalm 24 

Amos 7:7-15 

 

Psalm 85:8-13 

Ephesians 1:3-

14 

Mark 6:14-29 

Proper 11 (16) 
Eighth Sunday after Pentecost 
July 18, 2021 

2 Samuel 7:1-14a 

 

Psalm 89:20-37 

Jeremiah 23:1-6 

 

Psalm 23 

Ephesians 2:11-

22 

Mark 6:30-34, 

53-56 

Proper 12 (17) 
Ninth Sunday after Pentecost 
July 25, 2021 

2 Samuel 11:1-15 

 

Psalm 14 

2 Kings 4:42-44 

 

Psalm 145:10-18 

Ephesians 3:14-

21 

John 6:1-21 

 

Our weekly study of the book of Revelation has 

been up and running for a few weeks now, but 

it’s not too late to join in! All sessions meet on 

Thursdays at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom (find the Zoom 

sign-on link on the calendar page of the Trinity 

website). Here’s the calendar of remaining ses-

sions with reading assignments: 

DATE  TOPIC READ 

July 1 Behind the scenes,  

and the beasts 

12.1—13.18 

July 8 Revelation’s Satan 

language, and 

more sevens 

Chap. 14–18 

July 22 Victory, millennium,  

and judgment 

Chap. 19–20 

August 5 The New Jerusalem 21.1—22.7 

August 12 Conclusions, loose 

ends, and benedic-

tions  

22.8–21 

(Note that we will not meet on  

July 15, or July 29.) 
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VBS ReNewed in 2021! 
 

Community Vacation Bible 

School was back, live and 

in-person, last month! Us-

ing the theme “ReNew,” 

which explored Jesus’s 

Parable of the Sower (Mark 

4:1–9), fifty kids from Trinity 

and around the communi-

ty learned about the seeds 

of love that God has plant-

ed in each of us and how 

we can respond by loving 

ourselves, our neighbors, 

and all creation. This 

year’s VBS took place al-

most entirely outdoors, 

and we couldn’t have 

done it without many faith-

ful volunteers: Carole Ball, 

Sally Beghtol, Tom & Priscil-

la Karvonen, Don Oster-

berg, Jocelyn Tolleson, 

and Sandy Weeks, as well 

as our friends from Grace 

Lutheran and St. James 

Episcopal Churches. Thank 

you all, and we’ll see you 

next summer! 



 

 

 

 

We’ve had a WONDERFUL turnout of people willing to help provide 

plastic bags and ready-made “plarn” for sleeping mats for the 

homeless, BUT… 

 

We have plarn up to our ears at this point! Plenty o’ plarn for now. If 

you would like to participate by offering your skills to CROCHET our 

plarn, please contact Priscilla Karvonen for further instructions. 

Thanks! 

828) 890-5091 

tpkarvo@gmail.com 

 

 

 

We have many dedicated (and competitive) bridge players who 

would LOVE to play, but have concerns about driving at night or 

hosting a game night at their home. If this describes you, then 

you’re in luck.  

 

There will be a new daytime bridge opportunity for you at Trinity 

during the afternoon. Dates and times to be determined by inter-

ested parties.  

 

Please contact Carolyn George for details. 

 

(828) 388-1108  

   carolyngeorge35@gmail.com  

 

 

 

Sends a big “thank you” to the Karvonens for repainting the lines in 

our parking lots. It’s a big beautiful job (keeping us all in line!). 

 

• Mark Stanley: (828) 553-6425  

jmstanley1@msn.com  

 

• Dwight Christenbury: (828) 545-2590 

dc.trinity@mac.com  

 

• Sally Beghtol: (828) 280-2045  

rsbeghtol@bellsouth.net  

 

• Katie Cilluffo: (828) 699-1218 

trinitypresbyterianpcusa@gmail.com   

 

• Gene Carlson: (561) 706-0711  

genelcarlson@aol.com  

 

• Stephen Klein: (828) 696-9921  

klein-s@att.net  

Trinity  
is here to  

support you.  

Please reach out! 

tel:+18283881108
mailto:carolyngeorge35@gmail.com
mailto:jmstanley1@msn.com
mailto:dc.trinity@mac.com
mailto:rsbeghtol@bellsouth.net
mailto:trinitypresbyterianpcusa@gmail.com
mailto:genelcarlson@aol.com
mailto:klein-s@att.net


 

 

TRINITY FRIENDS AND FAMILY: 

TOP: GEORGE & CATHY CAROLL, STEPHANIE RETTING 

 

MIDDLE: BLAINE & DEBBIE STEPHENS, NELL & BILL PAYNE, 

NEENA HASKINS 

 

BOTTOM: JULIE CARTER PRACTICING TAI CHI BY THE LAKE 



 

 

 

 

Had a lovely ladies luncheon at “A Day In The Coun-

try”. Summer reading is at your leisure, but Book 

Group will resume in September. Stay tuned for next 

year’s reading list. 

 

 

AMAZON SMILE 
 

How does AmazonSmile work? 

 

When first visiting AmazonSmile, customers are 

prompted to select a charitable organization 

from over one million eligible organizations. In 

order to browse or shop at AmazonSmile, cus-

tomers must first select a charitable organiza-

tion. For eligible purchases at AmazonSmile, the 

AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of 

the purchase price to the customer’s selected 

charitable organization. 

 

In other words, Amazon doesn’t share very much, BUT 

you can make it so your purchases will generate 

charitable donations to Trinity without ANY COST TO 

YOU! I KNOW that we have more than 14 Trinity mem-

bers and friends who shop on Amazon.  

 

If you would like to imbue your late-night impulse pur-

chases with a LITTLE more virtuousness (at absolutely 

no cost to you), please consider shopping through 

Amazon Smile and setting “Trinity Presbyterian 

Church” as your preferred charity. You can use the 

link below or call me in the church office if you need 

help getting set up.  

(828) 692-6114 

 

(NOTE: you can click this link if you are reading the 

Tidings newsletter online) 

 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/56-0898465 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/56-0898465


 

 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

    1 
10:00 Zoom Bible Study 

11:00 Zoom Between the 

Lines Book Study Group 
1:00 Spanish 

1:00 Nominating Mtg. 

1:30 AA Ladies 

4::00 Tai chi 

2 3 

4 - INDEPENDENCE DAY 

& COMMUNION 
10:00 Worship 

5 - IOFFICE CLOSED 
9:00 Finance Team 

2:00 Zoom PW  

Coordinating Team 

4::00 Tai chi 

5:30 Zoom Local Missions  

6 
9:00 Staff Meeting 

10:00 Coffee Group 

10:00 New Members Sub-

committee Mtg 

3:00 Origami Group 

7 
10:30 Friends in Christ  

8 
10:00 Zoom Bible Study 

11:00 Zoom Between the 

Lines Book Study Group 
1:00 Spanish 

1:30 AA Ladies 

4::00 Tai chi 

9 10 
9:30 Swing Band  

11 
9:00 Worship Leadership 

101 (liturgists orientation) 

10:00 Worship 

1:00 Art League 

12 
9:00 Finance Team 

11:30 Civitan 

4:00 Tai chi 

6:30 Zoom Session Mtg 

13 - MONTREAT MIDDLE 

SCHOOL CONFERENCE 
9:00 Staff Meeting 

10:00 Coffee Group 

10:00 New Members Sub-

committee Mtg 

14 - MONTREAT MIDDLE 

SCHOOL CONFERENCE 
10:00 Zoom Esther Circle 

10:30 Friends in Christ  

15 - MONTREAT MIDDLE 

SCHOOL CONFERENCE 
10:00 Zoom Bible Study 

11:00 Zoom Between the 

Lines Book Study Group 
1:00 Spanish 

1:30 AA Ladies 

4::00 Tai chi 

16 - MONTREAT MIDDLE 

SCHOOL CONFERENCE 
17 - MONTREAT MIDDLE 

SCHOOL CONFERENCE 

18 
9:00 The Holy Land Re-

vealed (Part 1) 
10:00 Worship 

11:00 “Meet Your Deacon 

Sunday” 

19 
9:00 Finance Team 

4:00 Tai chi 

4:00 Hunger Coalition 

20 - TIDINGS DEALINE 
9:00 Staff Meeting 

10:00 Coffee Group 

10:00 New Members Sub-

committee Mtg 

1:00 Zoom Naomi Circle 

3:00 Origami Group 

21 
10:30 Friends in Christ  

22 
10:00 Zoom Bible Study 

11:00 Zoom Between the 

Lines Book Study Group 
1:00 Spanish 

1:30 AA Ladies 

4::00 Tai chi 

23 24 
9:30 Swing Band  

25 - CAMP GREER 
9:00 The Holy Land Re-

vealed (Part 2) 
10:00 Worship 

26 - CAMP GREER 
9:00 Finance Team 

4:00 Tai chi 

27 - CAMP GREER 
9:00 Staff Meeting 

10:00 Coffee Group 

10:00 New Members Sub-

committee Mtg 

6:30 Deborah Circle 

28 - CAMP GREER 
10:30 Friends in Christ  

29 - CAMP GREER 
10:00 Zoom Bible Study 

11:00 Zoom Between the 

Lines Book Study Group 
1:00 Spanish 

1:30 AA Ladies 

4::00 Tai chi 

30 - CAMP GREER 31 - PRESBYTERY  

MEETING 
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900 Blythe Street 
Hendersonville, NC 28791 
828.692.6114 office 
828.699.1218 church cell 

www.trinitypresnc.org -  www.facebook.com/trinitypresnc - trinitypresbyterianpcusa@gmail.com 

Trinity Presbyterian Church welcomes you without regard to race, ethnicity,  

age, sexual orientation, gender identity, physical or mental ability,  

education, economic circumstance, your place of origin  

or any other issue that divides God's Family. 

  

We are Christ's people and this is Christ's place 

with its doors wide open. 

Welcome! 

Rev. Dr. Mark Stanley • Senior Pastor  

Rev. Dwight Christenbury • Associate Pastor  

Sally Beghtol CLP • Minister of Visitation  

Stephen Klein • Organist/Adult Choir Director  

Katie Cilluffo • Administrative Assistant/Graphic Designer 

tidings 
Rick Bass 

july inside of july. 

my life, this year, 

is 


